
`Town of Jackson Selectmen's Meeting                                                           03/26/19 
Selectmen in Attendance: John Work, Bryan Menard, Bruce Littlefield
Town Clerk: Brenda Dennison
Scribe: Rosemarie DiLernia
Meeting convened at 6:33PM at the Town Office Meeting Room
Town Website: jacksonmaine.net

The minutes from 03/12/19 were read.  It is moved that the minutes be 
accepted as read and amended; motion seconded and the Select Board 
voted to accept the minutes as revised.

-George Gallagher of the Thorndike ATV club was here to have a yearly permission
slip signed allowing limited access.

-Dave McDaniels attended to report to and update the Selectmen on the Unity 
Area Regional Recycling Center activities. 
He also brought up the subject of a hazardous materials pickup day. Some details 
were discussed. The selectmen decided to participate if all other towns in 
question participated.

-A resident attended requesting that the Planning Board work on an adult use 
marijuana ordinance. Extensive discussion. The planning board will schedule a 
forum for around the first of May.

-Jen Work attended asking questions and giving input regarding the Planning 
Board working on the Rte 7 Corridor ordinance.

A resident attended and worked out a payment of taxes schedule with selectmen. 

NEW BUSINESS:

Transfer Station:
-brown goods day is scheduled for May 19 8am-4pm
-Janice advised the selectmen about a problem regarding a town resident bringing
in a non-resident's trash. Selectmen are directing Janice to refuse receiving said 
trash.

Fire Department: 
-the Fire Department received their forestry equipment grant of $348.22

Roads/Road Commissioner: 
-stone was laid on several town roads.

Jackson Community Center (JCC):

Town Woodlot:



Library/Historical Society:

Veterans' Memorial: 

Animal Control Officer (ACO): 

Planning Board: 

Code Enforcement Officer (CEO):

Emergence Management Agency (EMA):

Sexton/Cemeteries:

Other Miscellaneous:

Town Clerk:
-selectmen initialed envelopes
-selectmen signed bank statements
-Brenda ordered 4 walking sticks for eldest residents.
-Someone has requested serving on the planning board. Selectmen agreed to 
accept.
-Homestead Exemption:  discussion on Certified Ratio going down from 81% to 
79%.
-Brenda discussed certain recommendations made by the auditors relating to the 
Corporate Cemetery Accounts and Brenda's general journal entries. The 
Selectmen signed off with the Auditors Report.

NOTICE:
Warrant Amount = $12,031.39
Select Board Signed the Warrant
Motion to adjourn, seconded, all agreed.
Meeting Adjourned at 8:50pm


